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President’s Message 

Show season is upon us. Safe 
travels to those members who are 
attending the National Show in 
Wasilla.We had a fabulous turn out 
for our annual swap meet April30. 

Thanks to all who brought treasures to sell. We had great feed 
back from the community and many asked if we will be 
holding more sales in the future.Tammy and Cindy did a 
fantastic job with the club's flower sales. The work parties 
have been successful. Great job to those of you who have put 
in long hours. The grass has been planted and we are ready for 
some rain to help it grow. I'm looking forward to our show 
this year and encourage everyone to participate.. We are 

designing a show program; All of the little displays and 
demonstrations are educational and make the show interesting. 

Cindy has a sign up sheet and I ask everyone to donate at least 
one hour of time to the gate, membership booth, ect.  

One more work party for parking lot mowing, build a loading 
dock and general lay out for the show.  

We have a great team and I am proud of our success so far. 
Your ideas can help make this club better. Write them down 
and bring them to a meeting to share. The meeting June 19th is 
a Picnic& tailgate swap. BBQ Hosted by April & myself. 
Bring a friend and a side dish or dessert. (PUD 3 will be our 
rain out location same day/ time ) Dale 

Minutes of Board Meeting 

April 9, 2016 

The new By-Laws were published.. We should vote to accept 
at the General Meeting. Judy Huff reported that the buttons 
were ordered and have already been received.  They are 
“generic” this year but will feature a members tractor or 
engine beginning next year.  The buttons will be used as proof 
of admission. Swap Meet and Show advertising was 
discussed.  We will use as much free advertising as possible.  
April will put an ad in the local Shelton paper like she did last 
year, as we decided the cost was worth the amount of people it 
attracted to both the show and the swap.  We will make sure it 
gets entered on Craigslist, too.  There are radio stations in the 
area, like the one in Aberdeen/Hoquiam that will broadcast 
information on the show for free. We will again use the 
Farm’s porta potty and order a handicap stall for both the 
Swap and Show.  Only 2 total are needed for the Swap, but we 
will need several more for the Show. April and Dale have 
been contacted by local residents if they could bring their 
household items to the swap meet to sell.  We decided since 
they will be paying for a stall to allow it and see how it goes.  
They will be in a separate area and will be told that no “junk” 
will be allowed. Dale reported that two Simplicity garden 
tractors and a Sears garden tractor have been donated to the 
club.  Not sure what to do with them, so, one of our youth 
members asked for one and we voted to turn the best one over 
to him - one of the Simplicities, along with the attachments. 
Several discussions have been had about a new or better 
layout for the show.  The swap meet area was somewhat out in 
the middle and not the best representation for the show.  And 
maybe the tractors and engines need to be up closer to the 
main gate.  After the meeting we will head out to the grounds 
and maybe agree on a different layout. April reported that 
there will be a Sunday afternoon consignment auction under 
the control of the Old Iron Event Center.  The consigners, 
when they sign up, will be given an admission button. The 
dirt/rock compactor has not been available.  And the rental 
compactor is being used by the state right now.  Dale will 
continue trying to get a hold of the owner of the compactor 
used last year but we may end up having to rent one. 
Admission has been set at $4 for an individual and $10 for a 
family. We are looking for some local entertainment and food 
vendors.  We will try to set up a Family Pack Show Pass to be 
given away by several of the local radio stations.  We will talk 
to KAYO, KGY and KMPS and other stations. Judy said the 
club should have T-shirts and caps for sale at our Shows and 
Swaps.  April will check on distributors and try to get 
something ordered by show time. Dale, April, John N, Nick, 
Judy Huff, Brian Edwards, Jim Beeler, Ken Christenson, 
(Mike King – absent) 
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Minutes of General Meeting. April 9, 2016 

The meeting started with a moment of silence for Olaf 
Skrogstad who passed away last month.  Then Isaac Henning 
led us all in the flag salute. 

Dale updated us on the health of Paul Pearman.  He had a 
heart attack late last year and is doing much better.   

The minutes from January were approved as printed in the 
newsletter. 

The board meeting minutes from today were read and 
approved.   

April reported that the treasury has seen much action of late 
and with all the dues recently paid, we have in excess of 
$6000 and our CDs. 

We then discussed that the club members should be on the 
look out for any handicap accessible porta potties for sale.  It’s 
expensive to rent one, owning one may be better as It is  only 
$40-$50 to have one serviced for the weekend.  We’d save 
money in the long run. 

OLD BUSINESS 

The By-Laws were revised at a meeting of the board members 
and then printed in the newsletter.  Approved and seconded.  
Will now file with the Secretary of State, as required. 

John Neitzel reported on the progress of prepping the 
showgrounds.  There are lots of rocks that need to be picked 
and the ground needs to be smoothed and seeded.  We will 
rent a compactor to press the remaining rocks into the ground 
prior to seeding.  This worked well last year.  It will cost 
$400-500 dollars and we all decided the cost is worth it. 

Tammy Spadoni has volunteered to spearhead a plant sale at 
the swap.  She is looking for donations of plants, pots, and 
starts/seedlings.   

Cindy Neitzel is coordinating the sign-up sheet for the show.  
Please sign up and then show up at the time you selected.  The 
more people who sign up for gate duty, the less time will be 
required for each time period. 

The Swap needs help with signs and the tent may need repairs.  
We will set it up later today to see what’s needed. 

April is in the middle of coordinating an auction.  Our hope is 
it will not only keep the exhibitors in place through Sunday 
afternoon, but it will draw in both returning public from 
Saturday and new participants.  There will be a small 
consignment fee and only farm related items will be accepted.  
Tractors, engines, household antiques, old farm tools, even 
antique vehicles will be the only items acceptable.  No junk 
please.  The better we do this year, the better the auction next 
year.  Please talk to April about getting a consignment form to 
fill out.  Not sure yet who the auctioneer will be, but there are 
several local individuals to choose from.  And please let 
everyone know, there will be NO buyers premium. 

NEW BUSINESS 

Advertising for the Swap Meet will be the same as last year. 

April announced that it is time to add John and Cindy Neitzel 
to our lifetime membership roster.  They helped start the club 
and have been participating members ever since.  It was a 
quick unanimous vote! 

Please don’t forget to bring a food item to each meeting.  The 
food is then distributed to the closest food bank to the meeting 
location. 

Three tractors have been donated to the club, two Simplicitys 
and a larger Sears tractor with a mower deck.  Because Isaac 
Henning has shown such an interest in our old equipment, the 
club has given him one of the Simplicity tractors.  We’ve also 
had an 8N and a 9N donated.  Both need some minor work.  
Once they are finished, we will have to decide what to do with 
them.  If they are repaired in time, we could include them in 
the consignment auction or we could raffle them off at a later 
date. 

Frank Stricklin says he’s interested in using his tractor in local 
parades.  He does have a people mover that he may also use.  
He asked how do drivers get an OK from EDGETA.  Dale will 
look into this for him. 

The Olympic Peninsula Tractor Club has announced there will 
be an auction of Nelis Van der Pol’s tractors after their tractor 
pull on Sunday the 5th of July. 

 

People Mover gets A-OK 

In an email this last week EDGETA’sDick Tombrick gave a 
thumbs up approval for Frank Stricklin’s people mover. 

It will be a welcome addition to our July Show! 
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Classifieds 

 
Oliver Super 55  It has 4 new tires that have never 
been run on (just under $800).  I have the original 
manual and a list of a place you can order parts and 
aftermarket parts for it.  Has a blade, hitch, and 
spare parts i.e. seat, steering wheel, and some 
gauges plus some Oliver shop signs that will be 
included. A couple of Oliver ball caps also.   I have 
it for sale for $1800  Elaine 253-841-7182 home. 
253-301-7892 cell 
 
 
3 point Dump Bucket $100 
New Buddy Seat for two with platform to install on 
1950’s tractors $150 
3 pedal tractors ( new or rebuilt) $125 each 
5 Jim Beam decanters $100 each 
1953 Golden Jubilee completely restored. 1st place 
at early V8 National $8500 
500 plus toy tractors, many in boxes no duplicates 
$3500 
Jim Barbee (425) 432-2115Maple Valley, WA 
 
 
1..Vaughn Scale Model Engine ( Debolt kit ) Runs 
well.....$ 2,000.00  OBO  
2..Canfield Scale Model Engine, with Pump Jack ( 
Debolt kit ) Engine Runs Well, and the Pump Jack 
pumps water good....$ 2,000.00  OBO 
3..Antique Winnowing Basket Used For Gleaning 
Chaff From Grain...$ 100.00  OBO 
4..Brass Manifold with Brass Stromberg Carb.. Fits 
1908 To 1910 Model "T"... $250.00  OBO 
CARROLL PEDERSON Bonney Lake,WA 
Home phone: (253) 862-2052  
Cell phone:  (253) 209-6785 
 
 
Consignment Auction July 10Th 
Old Iron Show Grounds / Preview during the show! 
CONSIGN your good engines tractors implements 
farm related antiques TODAY 
Low Commission / No buyers Premium 
Oldironinc@outlook.com or call (360) 490-8441 

 
Calendar of Events 
 
May 
12-15 Sequim Irrigation Festival 
 
26-28 ATHS National Show Salem, OR 
 
June 
4-5 OPATEA Show  
Sidney Rd Airport Port Orchard, WA 
 
3-5 Heritage Station Museum Old Iron Show 
Pendleton, OR 
 
11-12 EDGETA National Show Palmer, AK 
 
18 Olson’s Open House see ad  
 
19 Branch # 245 11 am Meeting / Club  Picnic 
Old Iron Show Grounds  Johns Creek Dr. Shelton 
(PUD 3 is reserved in case of rain) 
 
18-19 EDGE&TA Branch 9 Pioneer Fair 
541-479-2981Pottsville, OR 
 
18-19 Kawartha Antique Power Heritage Show 
Lindsay Exibition Grounds Hwy.7 Lindsay Ontario 
 
24-26 Branch 15 Swap Meet  
Antique Powerland Brooks,OR 
 
July 
9-10 Branch 245 Show & Swap  
Johns Creek Dr Shelton, WA 
 
10th @ 1 pm Live Farm Consignment Auction @ 
Branch 245 Show / consign your items now  
(360) 490-8441  
 
13-15 Branch 23 Rural Heritage Fair & Swap  
Ridgefield WA 
 
30-31 Great Oregon Steam Up Brooks, OR 
 
August  
3-6 PSAT&MA Threshing Bee  
Berthusen Park Lynden WA 
 
5-7 Great Oregon Steam Up 
Antique  Powerland Brooks, OR 
 

mailto:Oldironinc@outlook.com
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Complete Consignors info and item description, read, initial, sign and date form. 

Commissions calculated on your TOTAL sales. 

Mail  Form toOld Iron Auction  201 SE Weston Rd Shelton, WA 98584 

Email or mail photos for advertising purposes  

NO BUYERS PREMIUM 
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Early Day Gas Engine & Tractor Association  
Branch # 245  
 
President 
Dale Fye (360) 426-9299  
 
Vice President 
John Neitzel (360) 876-9422 
 
Secretary 
Judy Huff (360) 830-4508 
 
Treasurer/Editor 
April Campbell (360) 490-8441 
mytractorclub@aol.com 
Board Members 
Jim Beeler (253) 531-5106 
Brian Edwards (206) 244-2675 
Nick Huff (360) 830-4508 
Ken Christensen (360) 581-6214 
Mike King (360) 830-1950 
 
Historian  
Evelyn Ockfen (253) 843-6479 
 
Sunshine Lady 
Cindy Neitzel (360) 876-9422 
 
Website 
Frank Stricklin 
rfstrick@outlook.com 
 
Safety Officer 
Charles Skillman  
 
Membership Dues 
Full Member $25  
Newsletter only $15 
 
Mail request for membership 
EDGE&TA# 245 
201 SE Weston Rd  
Shelton, WA 98584 
 
-OR- 
Just visit our website 
http://www.exhaustfumes.org 
and pay online. 
 
New members will receive a card 
and newsletter in the mail or pick up 
at a club meeting. 
 
Classified ads are free for 
members 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

About Our Club…. 
 
Founded in 1976 and registered 501c3 non-profit 
 
Our mission is to preserve and promote interest in antique 
farm tractors, flywheel engines and associated farm 
equipment.  
 
We host events each year: 
 
Annual Swap Meet 
last Saturday in April  
 
Annual Show 
 2nd weekend in July 
 
Our events are held at: 
Old Iron Show Grounds 
Johns Creek Drive, Shelton WA 
 
 
EDGETA #245 Youth Scholarship Program 
Application 
Donate 

 
Community Food 
Bank 
Donate 
Youth Tractor 
Driver’s 
Certification  
Sign Up Form 
 
Show Vendors 
Application 
 
Exhibitors 
Information 
 
Camping  
Registration 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

mailto:rfstrick@outlook.com
http://www.exhaustfumes.org/


 

 6 

For information about joining 
EDGETA Branch #245 
Call April @ (360) 490-8441 
Email mytractorclub@aol.com 
 
Visit our website 
www.exhaustfumes.org  

 

Show Hours 

9AM – 5PM 
Saturday 

9AM – 3PM Sunday 

Admission $4 

Family Pass $10 
 

 

 

Live Farm Auction 

Sunday 1pm 

At the Show! 

 

 

Bring the entire 
Family! 

 

mailto:mytractorclub@aol.com

